April 8, 1942

Dear Rupgless Gates,

fes, I understand from Fraser Roberte and vthera that thara
was qulte an obatlnete desire, presunably suenating from Blackerp
to terminate the grant to the Annals, whioh has in the past been
of very greut service in enabllng tne Journsl to establlinh ite
reputation.

I hope durdng the war perlod 1t may nov be po-sible to get
ald _rom the Rockefeller fund held by the Royal Scoclety in aid of
Britleh sclentirflo Journals; but I have not yet had any sseurance
from this aource.

We shall be foroed to use womee paper, at a gonsldapably
higher price, but if our subsoribers stand thle inconvenlence, I
hope we ghall hanage to ocarry on for the duration,

Many thanks for the supprort which you have oconsletently
glven us. I hope you &re finding it possible to ocarry on sucoepe-

fully 1in the States.
Youra sincerely,



